

B.A. Semester - 1 (CBCS) Examination
Oct/Nov. -2019 (NEW COURSE)
COMPULSORY ENGLISH(FOUNDATION)

Time: 2:30 Hours**Marks: 70****Instructions:**

1. All questions are compulsory.
 2. Figures to the right indicate marks.
-

- Que-1(A) Answer the following in one line or word: (Any Eight) [08]
- (1) What is the vision of the programme 'Digital India'?
 - (2) What is the full form of 'DeitY'?
 - (3) Who has written famous novels-'Distant Drum and A Bend in the Ganges'?
 - (4) who is the owner in the story 'Lemon-Yellow and Fig'?
 - (5) Which fictional town was created by R. K. Narayan for his literary works?
 - (6) what is the full name of the poet of the poem-'Father returning Home'?
 - (7) Give the names of the some of the famous poems written by Robert Frost.
 - (8) what is the form of the poem-'Stopping by the woods on a Snowy Evening'?
 - (9) When and where was W. H. Davies born?
 - (10) Who is in the centre of the poem-'father returning Home'?
- Que-1(B) Answer the following questions in two-three lines: (Any Three) [06]
- (1) What does the poet mean by the word 'care'?
 - (2) What, according to father, is the cause of Swami's headache?
 - (3) Why is the new salesman satisfied with his job?
 - (4) What is e-Education?
- Que-2 Write short notes: (Any Two) [14]
- (1) The role of social media in bringing about a change.
 - (2) Father's Help: A reflection of the inner psyche of a school-going child.
 - (3) The theme of the poem-Father Returning Home.
 - (4) Personification in the poem-'Leisure'.
- Que-3(A) Fill in the blanks with appropriate articles: [07]
- (1) Man, thou art _____ wonderful animal.
 - (2) French is _____ easy language.
 - (3) Which is _____ longest river in India?
 - (4) Yesterday _____ European called at my office.
 - (5) We have _____ surprise for you.
 - (6) I just heard _____ interesting story.
 - (7) Please give me _____ red hammer.
- Que-3(B) Identify the types of the following sentences: [07]
- (1) Dinosaurs lived millions of years ago.
 - (2) Would you like to have a cup of coffee?
 - (3) What big eyes you have!
 - (4) Show me the money.
 - (5) The ghee was in the fridge yesterday.
 - (6) When will we get our results declared?
 - (7) Shut up and leave the office immediately.

Que-4(A) Read the following passage carefully and answer the MCQs given below:

[06]

Ram and Shyam lived in the same village. While Shyam owned the largest jewelry shop in the village, Ram was a poor farmer. Both had large families with many sons, daughters-in-law and grandchildren. One fine day, Ram, tired of not being able to feed his family, decided to leave the village and move to the city where he was certain to earn enough to feed everyone. Along with his family, he left the village for the city. At night, they stopped under a large tree. There was a stream running nearby where they could freshen up themselves. He told his sons to clear the area below the tree, he told his wife to fetch water and he instructed his daughters-in-law to make up the fire and started cutting wood from the tree himself. They didn't know that in the branches of the tree, there was a thief hiding he watched as Ram's family worked together and also noticed that they had nothing to cook. Ram's wife also thought the same and asked her husband – "Everything is ready but what shall we eat?" Ram raised his hands to heaven and said "Don't worry. He is watching all this from above. He will help us."

Questions:

- (1) What did Shyam have in the village to earn his bread and butter?
(A) largest jewelry shop (B) Farm
(C) School (D) playground
- (2) Who from the following were not the parts of the families of Ram and Shyam?
(A) Sons (B) Uncles and aunts
(C) Daughters-in-law (D) Grandchildren
- (3) What did Ram ask to do his sons?
(A) To fetch water (B) Make up the fire
(C) Clear the area below the tree (D) Cut the tree for woods
- (4) Who was hiding there in the branches of the tree?
(A) Ram (B) Shyam
(C) God (D) Thief
- (5) Which of the following words in the passage is used as the synonym of 'to swallow'?
(A) Eat (B) Drink
(C) Go (D) Leave
- (6) Who is 'He' in this sentence – "Don't worry. He is watching all this from above. He will help us?"
(A) Shyam (B) God
(C) Thief (D) None of these

Que-4(B) Read the following passage and answer the short questions given below:

[08]

A sanctuary may be defined as a place where Man is passive and the rest of Nature active. Till quite recently, Nature had her own sanctuaries, where man either did not go at all or only goes as a tool-using animal in comparatively small numbers. But now, in this machinery age, there is no place left where man cannot go with overwhelming forces at his command. He can strangle to death all the nobler wild life in the world to-day. To-morrow he certainly will have done so, unless he exercises due foresight and self –control in the mean time. There is not the slightest doubt that birds and mammals are now being killed off much faster than they can breed. And it is always the largest and noblest forms of life that suffer most. The whales and elephants, lions and eagles, go. The rats and flies, and all mean parasites, remain. This is inevitable in certain cases. Civilized man begins by destroying the very forms of wild life he learns to appreciate most when he becomes still more civilized. The obvious remedy is to begin conservation at an earlier stage, when it is easier and better in very way, by enforcing laws for close seasons, game preserves, the selective protection of certain species, and sanctuaries.

Questions:

- (1) What is the definition of a sanctuary given in the passage?
- (2) What can humans do with their overwhelming forces?
- (3) What does a civilized man do?
- (4) What is the obvious remedy to save the wildlife?

Que-5(A) Write a resume for the following: (Any One)

[07]

- (1) For the post of an English lecturer in the Prime Arts College, Junagadh.
- (2) For the post of a Computer Operator in a Jilla Seva Sadan, Veraval (Gir Somnath).

Que-5(B) Study the following table and answer the questions given below:

[07]

Players	Matches	Runs	Average
David Warner	10	647	71.88
Joe Root	11	556	61.77
Kane Williamson	10	578	82.57
Rohit Sharma	09	648	81.00
Shakib Al Hasan	08	606	86.57

Questions:

- (1) Who has played the maximum matches?
- (2) Whose average is the highest one among all?
- (3) How many runs scored by Williamson?
- (4) who has scored maximum runs in all his matches?
- (5) Whose batting average is the second lowest among all?
- (6) Give the total numbers of matches played by all the players mentioned in the table.
- (7) Give the total number of runs scored by all the players mentioned in the table.
